

May 23, 2023

At a meeting of the Scott County Electoral Board begun and held at 2:30 p.m. in the EB meeting room located at the Community Services Building, 190 Beech St. Suite 204, Gate City, VA.. Present were Walter Rose Chairman, Vice-Chairman C.M. Bond, and Joe Quillen Secretary. Also present for the meeting was Deputy Registrar Tammy Presley and Director of Elections Mike Edwards.

The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. and upon a motion by Walter Rose, duly seconded by C.M. Bond the minutes for February 2, 2023 were approved with all members voting in favor.

There was no one present to speak during Public Comment.

There was no Old Business to conduct therefore the Board moved into the next item on the agenda which was New Business. A discussion was held regarding potential candidates for the November 7, 2023 General/Special Elections. The Town of Gate City will hold a Special Election during this time due to a vacancy for Mayor. The Scott County Circuit Court has issued a Writ of Election and that notice has been forwarded on to the Department of Elections.

Next, a discussion was held regarding the re-appointment of the General Registrar per §24.2-110 of the Code of Virginia. A motion was made to re-appoint Mike Edwards as General Registrar for a term beginning July 1, 2023 and ending June 20, 2027 by C.M. Bond duly seconded by Walter Rose with all members voting in favor of the motion.

The Board also conducted the Annual Performance review of the General Registrar per §24.2-109.1.

Upon a motion by Walter Rose duly seconded by Joe Quillen, members voted to approve the Annual Voting Systems Security Plan. All members voted in favor of the motion.

The Board scheduled its next meeting for Thursday, June 22, 2023 at 10:30 a.m. and on a motion by Walter Rose duly seconded by Joe Quillen, all voting in favor, the meeting adjourned.

Walter Rose, Chairman

Joe Quillen, Secretary